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MEMORANDUM

DATE:

June 5, 2006
TO:


Sarah Hopkins, City of Portland

C:


John Hession, PE  VHB

FROM:

Stephen R. Bushey, P.E.

SUBJECT:

Morrill’s Crossing




Site Plan Review
DeLuca-Hoffman Associates, Inc. has reviewed the Stormwater Report prepared by VHB and dated May 2006.  This package included only the Stormwater Management Report, erosion control narrative and Stormwater maintenance procedures.  We have previously reviewed the original submission materials dated 7/01/05 and the VHB Response to Site Plan Peer Review letter dated February 17, 2006.  We have not reviewed the Final drawings at this time, although it does appear that the 2/17/06 drawings substantially addressed many of our earlier comments.  

We offer the following comments for consideration at this time.

Grading, Drainage and Erosion Control Plans

1. The project design continues to include a closed storm drainage system consisting of catch basins, manholes and pipes.  The system also includes as a major component, multiple underground storage systems and water quality treatment measures to comply with the DEP’s Chapter 500 regulations pertaining to both quantity and quality control. Based on the findings of the stormwater analysis the applicant appears to have adequately designed measures to meet both the DEP and City of Portland quantity and quality control standards.  We recommend that the City be copied on any correspondence between the applicant and the DEP and that applicant receive their DEP Permit order as a Condition of the City’s Site Plan approval.

2. We have reviewed the approval criteria under the City’s Subdivision and Site Plan standards and find that the applicant has adequately satisfied the review criteria and standards of each section.  The project involves a substantial amount of drainage infrastructure for the collection, conveyance, and management of stormwater runoff, thus minimizing potential impacts to downstream conditions and properties.  The infrastructure proposed by this project will substantially improve runoff conditions within this previously developed site and should provide a benefit to the overall Milliken Brook and Fall Brook watersheds.  Assuming proper oversight during construction it also appears that adequate measures are incorporated into the drawings to minimize erosion and sediment transport resulting from the proposed development activities.

3. We assume that the applicant and DEP will advise the City as to the compliance method the DEP/Applicant will agree on pertaining to the urban Impaired stream Standard associated with Fall Brook.

4. We applaud the engineer’s use of the TSS removal devises but request that the sizing criteria and manufacturer’s information be provided as a condition of approval and this information be placed on the Final Plans in the event that product substitutions are proposed during construction.

5. The drainage design now includes the construction of a wetpond with a gravel filter.  Design details including cross sections, existing soils conditions including possible shallow rock and other details for the basin should be provided as part of the Final Site plans.  The applicant should address the need for remediation of any soils contamination within the proposed wetpond excavation.  This information can be worked out prior to construction.

6. Prior to construction the Engineer should provide a phased construction plan or narrative that outlines the various development activities as they are currently envisioned to occur.  The plan(s) can then account for demolition, stockpile locations, temporary materials storage and other phased activities.  .

7. The Erosion control plans should be updated to include the Maine Department of Environmental Protection’s “Stabilization measures for Wintertime activities” requirements.  These have not yet been included on the drawings we have reviewed.

Based on the information supplied to date, it appears that the applicant has adequately addressed the project’s needs for stormwater management and erosion and sediment control, although some final details and construction related information should be provided as a condition of approval.  We trust that these comments are beneficial as the Planning Board considers the project for Final Approval.

If you have any questions please call.

Stephen Bushey, PE

Senior Engineer

DeLuca-Hoffman Associates, Inc.

DeLUCA-HOFFMAN ASSOCIATES, INC.


Consulting Engineers


778 Main Street


Suite 8


South Portland, Maine 04106


TEL. 207 775 1121


FAX 207 879 0896





(	ROADWAY DESIGN


(	ENVIRONMENTAL ENGINEERING


(	TRAFFIC STUDIES AND MANAGEMENT


(	PERMITTING


(	AIRPORT ENGINEERING


(	SITE PLANNING


(	CONSTRUCTION ADMINISTRATION








